Defence House, 34 Bowen Street Wellington, New Zealand

PO Box 12703, Molesworth Street Wellington 6144, New Zealand

P +64 (0)4 496 0999 **E** info@defence.govt.nz

www.defence.govt.nz



4 August 2020

Shanna Reeder fyi-request-13251-31408a04@requests.fyi.org.nz

Dear Ms Reeder

YOUR OFFICIAL INFORMATION ACT REQUEST

ouglass

Thank you for your email of 7 July 2020, in which you requested, pursuant to the Official Information Act 1982 (the Act), information on policies and guidelines for COVID-19 isolation facilities.

The Ministry of Defence is not involved in the management of COVID-19 isolation and quarantine facilities.

The Ministry does not, therefore, hold the information you have requested. As such, I am declining your request under section 18(e) of the Act.

Under section 28(3) of the Act you have the right to request the Ombudsman to investigate and review this response.

Yours sincerely

Carol Douglass

Deputy Secretary

Governance, People and Executive Services